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Info at NIRB

From: Karl Raab <karl@raab.ca>
Sent: January-27-16 1:37 AM
To: Joyce Murray; caroline.bennett@parl.gc.ca; HunterTootoo@parl.gc.ca; 

MINDM@aadnc-aandc.gc.ca; info@nirb.ca; 
nunavummiutmakitagunarningit@gmail.com; ccnr@web.ca; Alfred Holden

Subject: E-Mail - Makita to Minister Bennett.pdf
Attachments: Makita to Minister Bennett.pdf

The Honourable Joyce Murray 
Member of Parliament for Vancouver-Quadra 
Ottawa 
 
Dear Joyce, 
 
Please be advised that I strongly support the position of the Nunavummiut Makitagunarningit in the attached letter 
to Dr. Carolyn Bennett, Minister of Indigenous and Northern Affairs. 
 
I was made aware of this issue by Dr. Gordon Edwards of the Canadian Coalition for Nuclear Responsibility, a 
respected source of information on the myriad issues surrounding the production of nuclear power and nuclear 
weaponry.  
 
Thank you for your consideration of this concern.   Let us hope that it is just a false alarm. 
 
Karl 
 
Dr. Karl Raab 
4342 13th Ave W 
Vancouver  BC  V6R 2T9 
 


